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The former Primitive Methodist chapel,  
in Kingsbury Square, which was built in 1875  
to replace the chapel which was built in 1837  

in West Street. 

 

Primitive Methodist Chapel Opened 

Wilton, Salisbury Circuit.  

 
Our new chapel in Wilton was opened on Sunday, Nov. 5, 1837.  Brother William Paddison, from 
Motcomb, preached in the morning and evening; and Brother H. Sharman, from Salisbury, in the 
afternoon.  The congregations were large, and the collections gave satisfaction to the friends. 
 
The chapel is about thirty-two feet by nineteen in the clear, with a pretty gallery at one end.  It is well 
lighted, and has good convenience for receiving fresh air. 
 
A school room is attached, and the whole is settled on the Connexion, according to our own trust-deed; 
and the whole is in comfortable circumstances. 
 
The trustees take this opportunity to return thanks to all the kind friends who gave assistance on the 
occasion; and especially to our kind friend Mr. William Larkam, of Wilton (the Earl of Pembroke’s 
carpenter), for his superintendence of the building, and other kindness to our cause in that concern. 
 
This, after many years of hard struggling, is what the Lord has done for us, in what was once the county 
town of Wilts.  His name be praised.  Our prospects now are encouraging. 
 
H. Sharman. (Approved by the Circuit Committee.) 
 
Primitive Methodist Magazine, 1838.  Pages 336-337 

 


